For immediate release

NGOs: Internet governance should promote not stifle Internet 
· ITU not transparent enough 
· Human rights and extension of access to those for whom access is currently not possible should guide any revisions to telecommunication regulations

· Internet Governance Forum has a role in compiling shared principles for the Internet



Thirty civil society organisations and experts participating at the Internet Governance Forum in Baku, Azerbaijan have this week issued a joint statement addressed to the International Telecommunication Union (ITU), which next month will be reviewing its International Telecommunication Regulations (ITRs).

The statement criticises the lack of inclusiveness and transparency in the process by which the ITRs are being revised, and urges the ITU not to pass amendments that stray from the traditional technical scope of the ITRs, such as interoperability standards for telecommunications networks and from its emerging interest in extending acccess to those for whom this is not currently possible whether because of cost or due to physical design issues or other.
It also stresses that framing of public policy must be the pursuit of the public interest and fundamental human rights..

“Concerns have been expressed from many different quarters about the revision of the ITRs”, said spokesperson Jeremy Malcolm in Baku today, “but what makes this statement rather unique is the diversity of those who met in person and online to prepare it, coming from twenty different countries, from Armenia to Venezuela.”

Besides criticising the ITR revision plans, the same group of civil society organisations and experts also laid out a positive agenda for the Internet Governance Forum (IGF), calling upon it to develop an IGF-level multistakeholder statement on Internet governance, drawing on existing statements of rights and principles developed by various stakeholders, for presentation to the 2013 meeting of the IGF in Indonesia.



These statements were agreed at a civil society meeting preceding the IGF in Baku, under the name Best Bits, and are published on the website http://bestbits.igf-online.net.
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�I don't remember agreeing to this and based on what I'm seeing now at the IGF I most certainly would not agree with this position!


�I'm not sure that this was in fact the outcome of the meeting--it is very awkwardly worded.  The outcome as I understood it was that we asked for the development through a multistakeholder process of a statement of Internet Rights and Principles. I don't know that we assigned this responsibility to the IGF which seems to me at this point to lack the means to undertake such a responsibility and as well there seems to be significant issues of representivity within the current governance structure of the IGF itself as well as various of the stakeholder groups including the IGC.





